
 
 
Reproaction Education Fund  

PO Box 34422  

Washington, DC 20043  

 

Ami Dar, Executive Director, Idealist  

Idealist  

389 5th Ave 9th floor  

New York, NY 10016 

 

 

Hello Mr. Dar,  

 

My name is Shireen Shakouri and I am following up on Reproaction’s letter sent to you on 17 

May of this year. My organization reached out to you in May regarding your website hosting 

profiles and job postings for anti-abortion groups like SBA Pro-Life America, and we remain 

concerned that the group has a continued presence on your site. 

 

Just last week, SBA Pro -Life America posted another job on your site, despite the dangerous 

rhetoric they continue to spout and the clear divergence between the harmful world they are 

trying to build, and the purportedly idealistic goals of your company. SBA Pro-Life America 

remains at the forefront of the movement pushing for a national abortion ban and for abortion to 

be treated as if it were murder, which would enact tremendous harm to women, families, and 

anyone with capacity for pregnancy, and likely send many to jail. 

 

SBA Pro-Life America’s mission and beliefs are in direct contradiction with your values 

statement which espouses your intention to uplift voices with “ideas and solutions for a more 

equitable world”. SBA Pro-Life America is firmly in the business of curtailing human rights and 

making an equitable world less achievable. We remain hopeful that anti-abortion hate will be 

disallowed from Idealist in the future. We are still asking that you take the necessary steps to 

remove their organization profile and block their future job postings from your website.  

 

As a direct action organization, we are primed to not only educate about the harms of anti-

abortion actors, but to spark fact-based action and consciousness-raising amongst the general 

public against enablers of anti-abortion extremism. If you require more information about this 

organization or the issue of anti-abortion groups taking advantage of technology platforms – 

particularly those with social impact goals – I would be glad to speak with you further.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Shireen Shakouri 

Deputy Director, Reproaction  

 


